At A PUBLIC MEETING

of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

at 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 P.M.

on Monday the 21st day of  May, 2012

Roll Call:     

George A. Woolsey, Sr., Councilman
  

      


Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Councilman 

       

     
Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman

Ernest C. Bello, Jr., Councilman 

Absent:

Wayne C. Booth, Supervisor 

Also Present:   
Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town



        
James Osborne, Town Engineer 



       
Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

                                    Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk

Meeting called to order at 7:00 p.m.




        

1. ROLL CALL

The results of the roll call appear above. 

2.
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG

Anthony Zambrotta, a Orange Lake resident, led the pledge to the flag. 
3.
MOMENT OF SILENCE

4.
CHANGES TO AGENDA 

(Add On) # 10B 
FLEET MAINTENANCE: Schedule Bid Opening for                 







     Road Sweeper

5.
COMMENTS ON AGENDA ITEMS

Peter Calvano, of Kings Hill, suggested that when the Town does the re-striping of the Chadwick Lake Park parking lot that the lines be put at a diagonal rather that straight. It makes parking a lot easier. 
6. RESOLUTION: New York Statewide Mass Transportation 

               Operating Assistance Program


MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the Resolution of Town Board Authorizing New York Statewide Mass Transportation Operating Assistance Program. The Motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
             Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent 

                          Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent
7.
PARKS & RECREATION:


A.
Budget Transfer
Deputy Supervisor Piaquadio said Robert Petrillo, Commissioner of Parks, Recreation & Conservation, is requesting to transfer money to cover the cost of seal coating and striping at the Chadwick Lake Park parking lot and entrance.

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the budget transfer dated May 16, 2012, submitted by Robert Petrillo, Commissioner of Parks, Recreation & Conservation. The transfer is in the amount of $9,500.00 and will be transferred from the Senior Citizen Events account number 6772-0465 to the Facility Maintenance Contracts account number 7110-0497. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
           
Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent 

                        
Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent
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B.
Chadwick Lake Park Parking Lot Seal Coat & Re-striping
Deputy Supervisor Piaquadio said the Recreation Department solicited three quotes to seal coat and stripe Chadwick Lake Park parking lot and entrance. They are as follows:


QUOTE SUBMITTED BY



AMOUNT 




Consorti Brothers



208 South Plank Road




Newburgh, NY 12550




$9,300.00



ASAF Seal Coating




387 Lattintown Road




Newburgh, NY 12550




11,912.16




Green Acres




PO Box 21




Cornwall, NY 12518




18,000.00


MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the request dated May 16, 2012, submitted by Robert Petrillo, to accept the quote submitted by Consorti Brothers, located in Newburgh, New York to seal coat and stripe Chadwick Lake Park parking lot and entrance for the amount of  $9,300.00. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

DISCUSSION: Councilman Woolsey asked to have the request for diagonal striping taken into consideration.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
           
Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent 

                        
Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent

Councilwoman Greene said she will contact Mr. Petrillo tomorrow with the suggestion. Mrs. Greene said Mr. Petrillo was not able to be here tonight because he is coaching the last basketball game of the season for men over 40. It is Mr. Petrillo’s hope to have this project completed before summer camp starts. 

C.
Summer Seasonal Employees

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the request submitted by Robert Petrillo, Commissioner of Parks, Recreation & Conservation, to hire the following Seasonal Employees for the seasonal camp and playground employees. They are as follows:
NAME



Pos/Duties
PAY
BUDGET   SEASON









         2012

Bakker, Jillian


Rec Aide
$8.12
7140              6/14 -10/05

Booth, Jennifer


Rec Aide
10.00
7140
      6/14 -10/05

Burgess, Jennifer


Rec Aide
  7.77
7140
      6/14 -10/05

Deluca, Michael


Rec Aide
  7.47
7140
      6/14 -10/05

Ezra, Lisa



Rec Aide
  7.25
7140
      6/14 -10/05

Gileski, Kaylee


Rec Aide
  7.25
7140
      6/14 -10/05

Gorton, Alyssa


Rec Aide
  7.47
7140
      6/14 -10/05

Johnson, Samantha


Rec Aide
  7.47
7140
      6/14 -10/05

Kavanagh, Colin


Rec Aide
  8.35
7140
      6/14 -10/05

Longinott, Evan


Life Guard 7.25
7180
      6/14 -10/05
Miller, Jeff


Rec Aide
  7.25
7140
      6/14 -10/05

O’Connell, Thomas


Rec Aide
  7.25
7140
      6/14 -10/05

Ott, Christopher


Rec Aide
  7.77
7140
      6/14 -10/05

Osborne, Amy


Rec Aide
  7.25
7140
      6/14 -10/05

Patterson, Mary Catherine

Rec Aide
  7.77
7140
      6/14 -10/05
Presutti, Doryann


Rec Aide
  7.25
7140
      6/14 -10/05

Presutti, Lucia


Rec Aide
  7.25
7140
      6/14 -10/05

Quinlisk, Abigail


Rec Aide
  7.47
7140
      6/14 -10/05

Quinlisk, Andrew


Rec Aide
10.00
7140
      6/14 -10/05
(Health Director)

Reed, Christopher


Rec Aide
  7.25
7140
      6/14 -10/05

Reed, Timothy


Rec Aide
  7.47
7140
      6/14 -10/05

Rivera, Alexander


Rec Aide
  7.25
7140
      6/14 -10/05

Schafer, Ryan


Rec Aide
  7.47
7140
      6/14 -10/05

Stallings, Andrew


Rec Aide
  7.77
7140
      6/14 -10/05

Starr, Cayla


Rec Aide
  7.77
7140
      6/14 -10/05

Storti, Tracy


Rec Aide
  7.25
7140
      6/14 -10/05

The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
           
Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent 

                        
Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent
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MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the request submitted by Robert Petrillo, Commissioner of Parks, Recreation & Conservation, to have the following as alternates:
Melissa Brown

James Maxson III

Casey Woods

The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
           
Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent 

                        
Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent
8.
POLICE: Purchase of Ammunition


MOTION was made by Councilman Bello to approve the request dated May 15, 2012, submitted by Michael Clancy, Chief of Police, to purchase the following ammunition from State Bid:



Item




Unit Price
Total


24 cases of T223E.223 Caliber Federal

$219.73
$5,273.28


  5 cases of P9HS3G1 9 mm Luger + P Federal
  228.81
  1,144.05


  4 cases of GM308M2 308 cal 175 Gr 

     Sierra Match King BTHP


  115.27
     461.08






TOTAL
 

$6,878.41

The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
           
Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent 

                        
Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent
9.
PLANNING BOARD: Performance Security for Lands of Hammond


Deputy Supervisor Piaquadio submitted for the Town Board’s review a cost estimate for the construction of a proposed Town road, related stormwater collection system and street trees. The proposed project is a 13 lot subdivision off of Cronk Road with a road measuring approximately 2400 linear feet in length. The cost estimate for the amount of $886,050.00 was prepared by Zen Design Consultants. Based on Mr. Osborne’s review, he is recommending that the Town Board approve this cost estimate. In addition, a public improvement inspection fee of $33,002.00 is required, excluding the cost of the street trees, and an escrow deposit of $2,000.00 for soil and erosion control inspections and $3,000.00 for landscaping inspections must be submitted separately. 

Mr. Osborne said the developer has completed some of the work on the Town road including clearing and grading the R.O.W., installation of sub-base material and paving approximately 900 feet with dense binder base course. However, outside of a visual inspection, the work has not been satisfactorily inspected, nor has any certification of the work been received. Therefore, any recommendation for a reduction in the amount of the cost estimate will be at a later date. Mr. Osborne said farm ponds will be utilized for their stormwater management. 

Councilwoman Greene asked if the developer will still have to adhere to the Town regulations of fencing and landscaping. 


Mr. Osborne said he would have to check the original subdivision map and report his findings to the Board. 


The Board all agreed to table this item until they have Mr. Osborne’s answer. 
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10.
HIGHWAY:

A.
Summer Material Bid Awards 

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to award the bids for summer materials to the following vendors:

MATERIAL

     
VENDORS


AMOUNT

Item 1- cold Patch (1A)

Bruce Donohue Trucking
             $85.00 ton delivered

Item 2A-1/4”NYS (1A)

Callahan & Nannini

15.00 ton at plant loaded




Bruce Donohue Trucking

18.00 ton delivered

Item 2B-3/8” NYS (1st)

Callahan & Nannini

15.00 ton at plant loaded





Deckelman


16.39 ton delivered

Item 2C-Screenings

Tilcon



14.00 ton at plant loaded





JKN Trucking


14.95 ton delivered

Item 3-Item 4


Tilcon



10.00 ton at plant loaded





K & A Trucking


14.00 ton delivered

Item 4 –Guide Rail & Post

Chemung Supply


see below
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MATERIAL

     
VENDORS


AMOUNT

Item 5-Chip Spreader w/operator
NY Bit


          $150.00 per hour

Item 6-Rubber Tire Roller

Peckham Materials

65.00 per hour

Item 7-Aluminum Structural 

           Plate Box Culvert

Chemung Supply


see below
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MATERIAL

     
VENDORS


AMOUNT

Item8-Center Line & 

Atlantic Marking Pavement
             $195.00 edge line per side

           Edge Line Painting





390.00 edge line both








324.00 center line

The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
           
Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent 

                        
Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent
MOTION was made by Councilman Bello to award the 2012 Cold Milling Machine to the Villager Construction, 425 Old Macedon Center Road, Fairport, New York as follows:


$4.000.00 per 8 hour day

      900.00 mobilization

      400.00 per move

The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
           
Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent 

                        
Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent
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MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to award the 2012 Brush Grinding Bid to Rancourt & Son Land Clearing Corp., 27 Hillside Road, Poughquag, New York for the amount of $285.00 per hour. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
           
Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent 

                        
Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent
MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to award the 2012 Tree Cutting Bid to Rockland Tree Expert Co., Inc. DBA Wicks Arborists as follows:

$1,400.00 Option A (per 8 hour day)


  2,050.00 Option B (per 8 hour day)

              2,050.00 Option C (per 8 hour day)

              2,650.00 Option D (per 8 hour day)

The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
           
Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent 

                        
Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent

B.
(Add On) Road Sweeper

Councilman Piaquadio said James LaColla, the Head Mechanic at Fleet Maintenance, is requesting to set a bid date for a new Road Sweeper. The new sweeper will remove the old unit from its existing chassis, giving the Town of Newburgh trade-in credit not to be less than $10,000.00 toward the purchase price of a new Vacuum Sweeper.  

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve a bid date of June 19, 2012 at 10:00 a.m. for an 8.5 cubic yard, single gutter broom vacuum street sweeper. The truck will be mounted on a Sterling Cargo chassis. This specification describes an environmentally controlled and silenced street sweeper. The bidder will furnish and install on the Town of Newburgh existing 1999 Sterling Chassis a new sweeper according to the specifications mentioned in the bid. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
           
Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent 

                        
Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent
11.
ASSESSOR: Purchase of SCA Bond Roll System


Councilwoman Greene said John Venezia, the Assessor for the Town of Newburgh, has to upgrade the Assessor’s Sewer Bond Program. Mrs. Greene said the Town is currently able to process a printout roll and the master set of units for the sewer bond which is kept in the Assessor’s Office. They then give the roll information of units to the Receiver of Taxes who does the billing based on this information. This upgrade assists this process to happen. 
 

Councilwoman Greene said the Receiver of Taxes will put the annual maintenance and support charge in their budget each year. 

Councilman Woolsey said it is his opinion that the annual maintenance and support charge should come from the Sewer Department. 

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the request dated May 17, 2012, submitted by John Venezia, Assessor, to purchase a new SQL-based Bond Roll Application from Software Consulting Associates, located in Red Hook, New York as follows:

Base software


$1,850.00


Installation and Training
     150.00



TOTAL


$2,000.00

The funds will come from the O & M Fund.

There will be an Annual Maintenance and Support charge of $650.00

The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

PUBLIC TOWN BOARD MEETING   MAY 21, 2012     PAGE 11
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
           
Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent 

                        
Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent
12.
ENGINEER: All Granite & Marble Site Plan Cost Estimate


MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the cost estimate dated April 20, 2012 for All Granite & Marble site plan in the amount of $100,678.00 prepared by Maser Consulting Engineers. There will be a $4,000.00 escrow account for inspection services required. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.  
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
           
Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent 

                        
Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent
13.
ANNOUNCEMENTS


Councilman Woolsey said the Town of Newburgh will have a Memorial Day Parade on Sunday, May 27th. The line up will be at 12 noon and the parade will start at 1:00 p.m. The Grand Marshall for this year’s parade will be John Kinlen. The memorial services will be held on Sunday at 10:00 a.m. at Town Hall. Councilman Woolsey invited all to come.

Town Clerk Zarutskie made three announcements are as follows:



1. Ruth Eaton passed away last week. She was a Town of Newburgh Zoning Board Member for over 20 years. Mr. Zarutskie said she was a remarkable lady and a true public servant to this Town. She will be missed.   



2. The Town Clerk’s office will be open on Saturday June 2nd from 9:00 a.m. until 12 noon. 



3. He received an email today stating you could buy real estate in the Newburgh area for 50 percent off. Fortunately the anti-virus would not allow him to open the email. If he was able to open the email he would have lost his entire address book. 

Councilman Piaquadio mentioned a scam where your cell phone will take a message saying you have an important call and they need your credit card number.


Mr. Piaquadio said the following announcement will be on the Town website and then proceeded to read the following:


[image: image7.emf]  
Councilwoman Greene announced that the new bocci ball courts are completed at Chadwick Lake Park. The Town will have a bocci ball league starting in the fall. Mrs. Greene said Lynn Warren Landscaping has landscaped the gazebo area located next to the parking lot, which is also handicap accessible. 

Councilman Bello announced that today is the beginning of National Police Week and asked everyone to remember all of the good men and women who protect our community. 

Councilwoman Greene commended Police Officer Michael Sisia for using his skills to talk a gentleman from jumping off of the Newburgh Beacon Bridge. 

14.
PUBLIC COMMENTS


Pat Williams, Meadow Hill, said the Town has hired camp counselors for 2012 and asked how many Police Officers were hired by the Town in 2012.

Deputy Supervisor Piaquadio said the Town hired an Assistant Police Chief this year. 
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Ms. Williams said the Town has had several Officers retire this year and it is her opinion that the Town is understaffed in the area of Police Officers and Highway Workers. It is her understanding that the money is in the 2012 budget to hire more Officers and Laborers. She asked why these vacant positions were not filled in January and February of this year. 


Councilman Piaquadio said there are several things to consider. 



1. In 2009 the Town of Newburgh hired two Police Officers and due to finances the Town had to lay them off.



2. A large taxpayer in the Town declared bankruptcy.


3. A 2 percent tax cap was imposed on all Cities, Towns, Counties and school districts Statewide.    


All of the above affect Town revenue.


Councilwoman Greene said the 2012 camp session is almost filled to capacity. The State requires that the Town hire one counselor for every 10 campers. The Counselors are only employed by the Town during the camp session. 

Steven Baldwin, East Rock Cut Road, said they are dealing with excessive deer flies in his area. He asked for suggestions. 


Councilman Piaquadio suggested contacting the Department of Health. 


Councilman Woolsey suggested contacting the DEC.


Deputy Supervisor Piaquadio asked if there were any other questions. There were none. 
15.
 ADJOURNMENT

MOTION was made at 7:54 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to adjourn. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

           VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
           Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent 

                        Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent

Meeting adjourned at7:54 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,

                __________________________

   ______________________________

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk
  
Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk

